Meeting of Harwich Energy and Climate Action Committee

Small Meeting Room, Harwich Town Hall

Thursday, Nov. 10, 2022

Present: Valerie Bell			Chairperson
Jacqueline Pentz-Greene		Vice-chairperson
Charlie Czech				Member
Glenn Miemiec				New member
Rosanne Shapiro			Member

Copy: Julie Kavanagh			Select Board liaison

· There were no members of the public who requested to speak
· Approval of last weeks minutes is postponed until next month’s meeting.
· Rosanne has continued with her attempts to elicit a response from Jamie Goodwin (channel 18 station manager for Harwich) on the subject of making the Dick Elkin zoom videos pertaining to electric cars and other energy efficient options for homeowners available on the channel. There has been no response.  Since the committee feels that these videos would be informative to the citizens of Harwich it was recommended that we evaluate other options for making these videos available.  Valerie suggested the option of posting a link to the videos on the town website and will approach the town.
· The committees Annual Report was presented to the Board of Selectmen and was well received.
· Valerie met with Cyndi Williams (Director of The Chamber of Commerce) pertaining to the topic of electric vehicle charging stations.  While no monies have been approved by the town, their general discussion pertained to the possible installation of four level two charging stations to be located at the School House parking lot located on route 28.  They also discussed a “Make Ready Grant” that Eversource administers to provide power from the street to the proposed station. Also at this meeting, Cyndi noted that she was approached by Luther Bates, the Chief Financial Officer of EVKON. EVKON is a consulting business that specializes in Electric Vehicle (EV) charging Installations.  They are an Engineering, Procurement and Construction (EPC) company that provides project management acting on behalf of the site owner. Lastly the two talked about street lighting in downtown Harwich Port; specifically that brighter lights in the area would enhance pedestrian safety. 
· Valerie has talked with Julie Kavanagh about providing a number of Citizen  Energy Seminars through the Council on Aging (COA).  Valerie provided a draft summary of the topics that would be covered at these seminars.  There would be four seminars, each covering a different topic; Electricity, Reduction of Homeowners Energy consumption, Climate Change and Renewable Energy (Solar and Wind).  It is hoped that we would be able to begin these seminars in the March/April timeframe.

· Meeting adjourned 4:10 PM


